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ACTION MEMORANDUM 
 
 

September 19, 2019  IS-1 
 

TO:  Board of Education 
 
FROM: Dr. Mack Bullard, Assistant Superintendent of Human Resources 
 
SUBJECT:    Knowledge Resources Group Contract 
  
 
Summary 
 
The Human Resources Department is committed to recruiting, hiring, and retaining 
high-quality candidates to fill vacant teaching positions. The District is recommending 
that the Board approve the use of additional funds to hire special education teachers 
through Knowledge Resources Group to fill vacant positions. 
 
Background 
 
To date, the District has hired approximately 302 new teachers with eighteen (18) 
teaching positions remaining vacant. Of those eighteen (18) positions, seven (7) are 
special education positions. While BCSD is a strategic waiver district, certification may 
not be waived for special education teachers. Individuals considered for these positions 
must either already hold GA certification or be enrolled in the Teacher Academy for 
Preparation & Pedagogy (TAPP) Program or a Master’s program to earn certification. In 
seeking additional alternatives to hire qualified teachers, the District has hired 
international teachers through third party companies. These teachers are vetted and 
interviewed and hold appropriate teaching certifications. This practice has allowed the 
District to hire hard to fill positions, such as special education. 
 
In FY 11, the District contracted with Global Teachers to hire international teachers to fill 
teacher vacancies. Global Teachers has recently changed its name to Knowledge 
Resources Group (KRG). Teachers travel here on a temporary J-1 Visa to teach for a 
maximum of five (5) years. Interviews are conducted with principals via Skype and they 
principals then determine if the candidate is a good fit for their school. If the District 
chooses to hire an international teacher, a contract between the District and KRG must 
be prepared and signed. Currently, the District has one (1) teacher employed under this 
contract since 2012. In order to hire additional employees through KRG, the District 
must seek Board approval since the expenditures with the company will exceed 
$100,000.00 for the current fiscal year.  This will assist the District in filling the vacant 
special education positions in which certification cannot be waived. 
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Recommendation 
 
It is recommended that the Board of Education approve the use of additional funds to 
hire special education teachers through Knowledge Resources Group. 
 
 
Superintendent’s Comments and Approval 
 

Superintendent’s Comments  

Dr. Curtis L. Jones, Jr. Approved 
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